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	                            Clerk/RFO Nicola Roberts
Village Farm
Manmoel
Blackwood
NP12 0RW 

Tel. 07904 061754
www.riscaeastcc.org.uk
e-mail riscaeastcommunitycouncil@outlook.com



1021  Attendance and Apologies

 Meeting started 5.32pm

To record attendance and receive apologies.

1021.1  Community Councillors present – Councillors Rob Derravan, Rosemary Creedy, Zoe Davies, Nigel George, Deb Crahart, Christinne Thomas and Arianna Leonard.
1021.2  The Committee were also joined by a Guest Bernadette Martin 

1021.3  Apologies were received Cllr Phillipa Leonard.

. 
1022 Minutes of the previous meeting 
These were received as a true record Cllr Deb Crahart proposed and Christine Thomas seconded that the minutes were correct. 
1023 Matters arising from the minutes 
(a)  The donated Christmas tree was now dow.  Cllr Nigel Goerge has spoken with the Council and they are not aware of who erect or removed the tree.  Our new tree is waiting for the Council to organize a Hiab truck to erect the tree.  

(b) Community Council Website – RC feed back on the research so far costs were £300 to £1,500.  RC also found Darren Valley had a pleasant website and was waiting for the clerk to come back with further information as to who designed it etc.  It was decided that RC would feedback within 1 week further costs and services.  The Committee agreed in principle to spending further money on the website design.  NR to establish was has been paid for and whether it’s a one off charge or annual maintenance charge.
(c)  Replacement of Christmas Lights – It was agreed to set up a sub committee to look into the Christmas lights (ZD, DC and CT) and they would report back after two meetings on whether we needed more lights, can fix the broken lights or do any need replacing.
(d)  Risca Directory  - next issue is the May issue and Deb Crahart will be writing this piece.
At this point the Chair ask the Guest whether she was present to give any information or whether she wanted to be an observer.  Bernadette Martin replied that she was happy to remain as an observer.

1024 To receive the financial report from the Clerk

1024.1  The clerk ran through the report and the proposed expenditure was agreed.
1024.2 The clerk clarified that the receipt had not yet been received for the purchase of the selection boxes from Cllr Deb Crahart.  Cllr replied that it hadn’t been sent over yet.  Minute 1014.3 of the previous minutes shows the payment being approved.
1025 – Correspondance 































None noted
1026 – Events – Queens Jubilee


























1026.1 The clerk mentioned that an email had been received from One Voice Wales on events for the Queens Jubiliee and items to put onto our website.



























1026.2 A discussion ensued about possible events that could put held for the Jubilee.  ZD mentioned an arts project that the Council could take part in.  The Committee would like to encourage funding bids for the Jubilee.  NG suggested something more longer term e.g. a tree or bench.  It was decided that the clerk would be tasked with pricing benches and trees and that a sub committee made up of Cllrs Zoe Davies, Chris Thomas and Rob Derravan) would take this project on and report back with ideas.  
The opening ceremony would take place on 2/6/22.
1027 – To receive the report from Councillor Arianna Leonard

1027.1  Residents are complaining about parking and receiving tickets.  There is a meeting scheduled for the week commencing 14/2/22 for the leader of the Council to establish the problems and deciding a way forward.


The budget is out for consultation with a proposed 2.5% increase in Counicl Tax, on eof the lowest increases in Wales. 

1027.2  It was decided that the Clerk write to the Council to raise our concerns about the parking on Elm Drive.  We need to show support for the residents and ask what solutions are being considered for future parking.  Send the letter to Dean Smith, Phillippa Marsden and Christinna Harrhy.

1028 To discuss local issues raised by Councillors
(a) Ty Sign Ward – a number of antisocial beahiour instances have occurred.  
(b) Pontymister Upper Ward – nothing to report.
(c)  Trenewydd - nothing to report.

1029 Planning Notifications 
 Two planning applications were read and noted.
1030 Any other business 

1030.1  Meetings – it was decided that meetings would be held on the 4th Thursday of the month.  The meetings would be held as both remote and face to face on an alternate basis.  The next will be face to face in the TLC Ty Sign.  Currently St Davids does not have wifi to cater for a hybrid meeting should it be needed.  Hopefully by the time of the next face to face meeting wifi will be up an running.  
1030.2 Clerk to request that the Police Officer responsible for the Neighbourhood Joseph Burrows.
1030.3 – Date of next meeting 24th March 2022 at 6 pm to start at 6.30pm.  Meeting closed at 7:05pm
Signed……………………………………………………….Chairman 10th February 2022
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